
 

 

 

 

 

 

Notification of commencement 
of works on draft amendment 
to VAT act has been published 
in the Public Information Bulletin 
of the Council of Ministers. The 
planned amendment is supposed 
to limit the scope of VAT abuse. 

Notification on the draft 

Notification on the draft (no. UA21) 
was published in the register 
of legislative and programme 
works of the Council of Ministers 
in its Public Information Bulletin. 

As of the publishing of this alert, 
the text of the draft amendment was 
not available yet. However the aim 
of the intended regulation – being the 
limitation of VAT abuses – as well as 
the specification of legislative 
changes which are intended 
to prevent frauds have been 
indicated. 

Proposed amendments 

According to the notification, 
changes aimed at limiting VAT 
abuse would comprise: 

a) abolishment of quarterly VAT 
settlement; 

b) imposing an obligation for some 
taxpayers to submit: 
− VAT returns, 
− monthly recapitulative 

statements 

in electronic form. 

c) introduction of the threshold 
which, when exceeded, would 
oblige taxpayers to apply the 
reverse-charge settlement 
in case of goods that are subject 
to the reverse-charge regime; 

d) extension of the scope of joint 
and several liability of the 
purchaser for the tax obligations 
of the seller; 

e) extension of the scope of joint 
and several liability so that it is 
borne also by a representative 
of the entity commencing the 
economic activity; 

f) possibility to refuse to register 
given entity as VAT-payer 
in case the inspection procedure 
reveals that such entity does not 
exist or cannot be contacted; 

g) clarification of the prerequisites 
conditioning removal 
of a taxpayer from the register 
of active VAT-payers; 

h) modification of the protective 
function of the binding ruling 
issued in respect of VAT 
provisions along with granting 
entities who follow the official 
instructions/ brochures 
published by the Ministry 
of Finance special legal 
protection; 

 

i) tightening of sanctions provided 
in the Fiscal Penal Code 
in relation to issuance or use 
of so-called “empty invoices”. 

KPMG comments 

The information published so far 
is of general nature only, however 
already at this stage some of the 
proposed changes should draw 
taxpayers’ attention. These are, 
in particular, changes regarding 
the proposed abolishment 
of quarterly settlements, extension 
of the scope of the purchaser’s joint 
and several liability for the seller’s 
tax obligations as well as changes 
in respect of the protection resulting 
from a binding ruling received. 

We will keep you informed on any 
progress in this matter. Should you 
have any questions concerning 
the issues discussed in this alert 
please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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